MINUTES FOR (1) ONE PUBLIC HEARING 

OF THE PLANNING AND ZONING BOARD

HELD TUESDAY, DECEMBER 16, 2014 AT 7:30 P.M.
 AT THE CITY HALL AUDITORIUM, 110 RIVER STREET


A.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE AND MOMENT OF SILENCE
B.
ROLL CALL
Members Present:  Anthony Sutton, Michael Dolan, John Grant, Jeanne Cervin, (Vice Chair); 
Edward Mead, Carl Moore, Tom Nichol, Tom Panzella, Jim Quish, Benjamin Gettinger (Chair)
Staff:  David Sulkis, City Planner; Phyllis Leggett, Board Clerk
C.  1. 
REQUEST FOR CGS 8-24 APPROVAL – For the purchase of 44-64 River Street, 
0 River Street (54/322/4A), 145 High Street and 0 Railroad Avenue (54/322/2B).
There was no one present from the City to make a presentation to the Board.  This is the initial step 
to start the process for the purchase of what is anticipated to be a public parking facility on those properties
Motion:  By Mr. Quish to approve the purchase of the named properties.
Second:  By Ms. Cervin
Discussion:  None.

Vote:  All members voted in favor of approval.

Motion:  Carried.
D.   
OLD BUSINESS (CONTINUED FROM 12/2/2014 MEETING)

2.
PROPOSED BOUNDARY ERROR CORRECTIONS – Presented and further explained

 by Meghan McGaffin, City of Milford MIS Analyst.

The Board members had reviewed the information Ms. McGaffin had submitted to them after her presentation on12/2/2014, and were in agreement with her findings.
Chairman Gettinger:  Commended Ms. McGaffin on the important work she had done on this project and the good job she does for the City.

Motion:  By Mr. Quish to approve the boundary error corrections.
Second:  By Mr. Nichol.
Discussion:  None.
Vote:  All members voted in favor of approval.

Motion:  Carried.
E.

PUBLIC HEARING – CLOSE BY:  2/20/2014; EXPIRES ON 3/12/2014

3.
117 BEACHLAND AVENUE (ZONE R-5) – Petition of Kevin Curseaden, Esq. for Special Permit and Coastal Management Site Plan Review approval to construct a single family home within 25 feet of high tide on Map 29, Block 587, Parcel 41, of which Plainum Homes, LLC is the owner.
Kevin Curseaden, Esq., Carroll, Curseaden & Moore, 26 Cherry Street, Milford, representing the applicant. The residence was damage and must be raised in accordance with FEMA regulations.  As part of the application process and the survey that was done it was determined the house was in the City street and as such, it must be rotated and taken out of the street.  The applicant will comply with the City Engineer’s request for a driveway apron.  There were no other comments from City departments.
Staff:  No comments at this time.

Mr. Grant:  Asked about the garage presently at ground level.  When raised, the garage door will be removed, but no access to the garage or storage space is noted.  How will that space be accessed?  
David Candelora, 560 Orchard Street, New Haven Ct,  Managing Partner of Platinum Homes explained that area is now the mechanical room, which will be in the elevated portion of the house.  A doorway will be cut into the kitchen for access.
Mr. Quish:  Asked if there would be a sidewalk as noted in the City Engineer’s initial report.
Attorney Curseaden:  It was deteremined by the Director of Public Works and the City Engineer that there was not enough room on the street for sidewalks and that would not be a requirement.


Chairman Gettinger:  Opened the hearing to the public.  No members of the public were present.  The hearing was closed.

Motion:  Ms. Cervin made a motion to approve the application as presented.
Second:  By Mr. Grant.

Discussion:  None.

Vote:  All members voted in favor of approval.


Motion:  Carried.

F.
  
NEW BUSINESS 
4.
REQUEST FOR BOND REDUCTION – 417 GULF STREET – Request by Nicholas


Riggione for a subdivision bond reduction of $18,700.00 from $28,700.00, leaving a

maintenance balance in the amount of $10,000.00, in accordance with the memo 
from Chris Saley, Director of Public Works dated December 15, 2014.
Mr. Sulkis:  Explained the straightforward procedure for reducing a subdivision bond. 
Motion:   By Mr. Sutton.
Second:  By Mr. Dolan.
Discussion:  None.

Vote:  All members voted in favor.

Motion:  Carried.
G.

LIAISON REPORTS - None
H.

REGULATION SUBCOMMITTEE – Discussion of proposed regulation changes. 
Mr. Grant:  Everything the board has reviewed has been approved by the organizations and neighboring towns.  Only the City’s legal department has not responded.  He will contact them in order to get the public hearings underway for the regulation changes.

He reviewed the new round of proposed regulation changes the regulation subcommittee approved.  He would like the Board’s approval to proceed with submitting these changes to the required councils, neighboring towns  and City Attorney  at the next meeting.
I. APPROVAL OF MINUTES – (12/2/2014)

Motion:   By Mr. Quish for approval.

Second:  Mr. Grant.

Discussion:  None.


Vote:  All members voted in favor.


Motion:  Carried.
J.
CHAIR’S REPORT – None.
K.
STAFF REPORT – None.

Motion to Adjourn:  By Mr. Quish

Second:  The Chairman


Discussion:  None

Vote:  All in favor.

The meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m.  The next meeting will be held January 6, 2015.


Phyllis Leggett
_


Phyllis Leggett, Board Clerk
